



CHILMARK BOARD OF SELECTMEN

February 28, 2019

Town of Chilmark Town Administrator Timothy Carroll 401 Middle Road Chilmark, MA 02535

Dear Town Administrator Timothy Carroll,

We are pleased to inform you that Chapter 90 local transportation aid funding for Fiscal year 2020 will total \$200 million statewide, pending final legislative approval.

This letter certifies that, pending final passage of the bond authorization, your community's Chapter 90 apportionment for Fiscal year 2020 is \$64,551. This apportionment will automatically be incorporated into your existing 10-year Chapter 90 contract, which will be available on the MassDOT website www.massdot.state.ma.us/chapter90.

The Chapter 90 program is an integral part of the maintaining and enhancing your community's infrastructure and is an essential component of our state-local partnership. We look forward to working with you in the coming year to continue the success of this program.

Thank you for all that you do to make the Commonwealth of Massachusetts a great place to live, work and raise a family.

Sincerely,

Charles D. Baker

Governor

Karyn E. Polito

Lieutenant Governor